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Salford City Council Cycle Forum

20th July 2006

Present:  Councillor Andy. Salmon, Rob Alston, Graham Farrington, Nicholas Smith,  Lee Evans (Transportation) 
and Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support). 
Apologies:  Hermine Briffa and Ian Tierney (Cycle Projects), Rob Brock, David Yates,  Nigel Holmes, Chris Trueblood, Ben Colman, Geoff Dean, Chris Rice (Salford University), Michael Gill, Stephen Lee (Urban Vision) Councillors Antrobus, Sheehy and Broughton.
	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action

Required By
	Timescale

	Welcome & introductions
	The meeting opened with a round of introductions and a discussion on future agenda items. 


	
	Ongoing

	Action Sheet
	The action sheet from the last meeting was discussed many of the items arising were on the agenda for further discussion except;
Eccles Library Cycle Parking

The library has 4 existing stands Lee provided a photo. 

Broadwalk Library
The library will be moving to a new building as a part of the LIFT project, architects will look into providing cycle parking for visitors at the new building.
Peter also offered to raise the issue of cycle parking for staff and visitors with the SHIFT and LIFT sub group, just as a reminder that facilities should be borne in mind at the planning stages for the new buildings.

Irlams o’th’ Heigth roundabout.

Lee confirmed that following a site inspection Highways have agreed to remove the concrete from the cycle lane in the next few weeks. Councillor Salmon thanked Lee for chasing this.
	Peter Kidd

	Done


	Summer pod rides
	In the absence of a rep from cycle projects Peter provided a short update on the weekly pod rides. they seem to have been a success with several people attending though this could have perhaps been improved if the dates publicised on the CP website and given to us for the forum web page were incorrect. Peter will keep in touch with future plans for the rides and the pods.
	Peter Kidd
	As soon as possible

	Bike Week Ride an update
	The event planned in bike week went very well, despite the weather, groups of cyclist from Manchester Bolton and Bury converged with others at the watersports centre and rode to the Lowry for a bit to eat and a presentation from Councillor Antrobus on Salford’s continuing commitment to cycling. a vote of thanks went to Geoff Dean who organised the event and Urban Vision who sponsored it. It was hope to make it an annual event and it will be on the agenda at the next forum.
	Peter Kidd
	October

	In Town Without My Car day (ITWMC)
	Its European ITWMC day on 22nd September. this year it falls on a Friday. Salford are jointly sponsoring an event which takes place in Manchester that afternoon, there will be stalls entertainment and facilities all connected with sustainable transport, and encouraging people to do without their cars. Lee and Peter will keep the forum member informed as to any further details.
	Lee Evans / Peter Kidd
	As available

	Lock access 
	The matter of the access at Irlam locks was raised again, Stephen Lee is looking into it Peter will chase up any progress.
	Peter Kidd
	ASAP

	Irlam Caddishead Cycle Route 
	Members raised an issue about what is planned for the Cycle route as it approaches Salford boundary in the Warrington direction, particularly where cyclist can be safely to cross the dual carriageway to carry on their journey. this route is on the list for future examination and Lee will look into it further for next time.
	Lee Evans
	October

	Eccles Station Area
	David Yates asked if the Forum would support a proposal for funding from the Eccles Community Committee on improving facilities including cycle parking near Eccles Station this has been discussed previously and the forum agreed to forward a positive letter of support.  
	Peter Kidd
	25th July

	Serious Cyclists
	Chris Rice has requested through Peter that a speaker could be found to talk to students at the university in the autumn to encourage cycling. Graham offered to assist Chris with a presentation and Nicholas also offered to help bringing the perspective of a student who is studying at the university. Peter would put everyone in touch.
	Peter Kidd
	Done

	Loopline Roe Green
	Peter received a copy of an email from a member of the public raising concern about a stretch of the Worsley looplines Cycle route. The condition and was described as poor and there were issue raised concerning maintenance and litter/ debris on the route. Lee has responded informing him of future improvements to this section of the route and is also bringing the litter problem to the attention of Environmental services.
Since the meeting Annie Surtees Senior Environmental Ranger has also responded confirming the awareness of the problem despite significant investment in the past and that Salford is working with partners to improve the situation and deal with the problems in the longer term.
	Lee and Annie have already responded
	Done



	Trafford Cycle Forum
	Trafford council I set to restart a cycle forum in the borough. members were keen to link up with the forum and suggested we should find out when it will meet and also suggest an item for them to consider would be the cycle links with Salford at the Quays.
	Peter Kidd
	ASAP

	A580
	An email received by all members from mike Briscoe drew attention to the poor condition and maintenance of the cycle route along the A580 East Lancs Road as it approaches the  Wigan border. This has been raised before in the forum and Lee was able to share with members that problems would be addressed by improvements commencing on site in August as discussed at the last forum meeting. 
The route by irlam o’th’ heights was discussed at the last meeting and was still under consideration for alternate routing improvements.
	No further action required
	

	Cycle network
	Lee updated the forum with details on various improvements.
· Cycle parking provision the next round on parking at libraries and the country parks have been approved, ordered and should be completed in September.
· Design work has begun on NCN route 6 along the alternate route beside the river Irwell

· Detail of improvements along the A57 Liverpool road were shared.

· Improvement to the A580 mentioned earlier were detailed.

· A revised design of cycling and pedestrian facilities on Bury New Road will be taken to the next available Traffic Management Unit for comment.
The forum appreciated all the proposals and the extent to which Lee had clearly explained the improvements, including detail plans and photographs.
	
	

	A.O.B.
	Graham raised the matter of signing along route 55 and it was agreed with Lee that Sustrans could sort temporary signs over the footbridge at Eccles if the Council could roll out other signs.
	Graham / Lee
	ASAP


· Next meetings at the Civic Centre
Thursday 19 October 2006 at 7pm
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